

2022-2023 учебный год муниципальный этап



don't you come and use my computer?

	АНГЛИЙСКИЙ ЯЗЫК			6 K	ЛАСС	•
Город, район, ОУ:		¢	Эамилия, имя:			
считается	равильные варианты ответа выбираются закрашиванием в ответ А, то его выбор должен выглядеть так: ● А. Рабо о баллы начисляются, а за каждый лишний выбор — выч	ота про	оверяется аг	втоматиче	ски. За ках	ждый верный
	ING. You will hear a conversation between a boy Leonce (1-5) is correct or incorrect. If it is correct, choose "					
1) 2) 3) 4) 5)	Zara understands why Leon is unhappy with his Zara says that his room should be painted white Zara thinks Leon should get permission before he Leon wants to have smaller furniture in the room Leon and Zara agree that there should be a mire	e. ne pai m.	ints anythi	ng.	YESYESYESYESYESYES	N0N0N0N0N0N0
— 1) <i>Tii</i>	ne sentences (1-6) about a birthday present. Choose • to m wanted to his sister a present for her birthday.	the be	st word (A-0 A) buy	○ B) sell	I O	C) do
3) Hi4) He	m didn't what kind of present to get his sister. Is sister liked photographs but she already had a ca Be wanted to get her a TV but that meant spending too Be asked a friend to help because the problem was mak	mera. mucl	h • A	Ü	B) putting OB) price aid O	
	m's sister told him it didn't what present he gave he		○ A) prefei	· 0 B	B) mind	● C) matter A-H) to 1-6.
Meg: Jane:	Hello, Meg. How are you? 1) $\rightarrow \bigcirc A / \bigcirc B / \bigcirc C / \bigcirc D / \bigcirc E / \bigcirc F / \bigcirc G / \bigcirc H$ I'm fine, but I've got lots of homework to do tonight.	A) B)	It's quite of the math homewor	s was eas		
Jane:	2) $\rightarrow \bigcirc$ A $/\bigcirc$ B $/\bigcirc$ C $/ \bigcirc$ D $/\bigcirc$ E $/\bigcirc$ F $/\bigcirc$ G $/\bigcirc$ H Because my computer's not working. I'm doing to my cousin's house to use hers. 3) $\rightarrow \bigcirc$ A $/\bigcirc$ B $/\bigcirc$ C $/\bigcirc$ D $/\bigcirc$ E $/\bigcirc$ F $/\bigcirc$ G $/\bigcirc$ H	C) D)	How far a Really? So studying?	way is th why are		t home
Meg: Jane:	It's a short journey on the bus. 4) $\rightarrow \bigcirc$ A $/\bigcirc$ B $/\bigcirc$ C $/\bigcirc$ D $/\bigcirc$ E $/\bigcirc$ F $/\bigcirc$ G $/\bigcirc$ H Are you sure? Don't you need it this evening? 5) $\rightarrow \bigcirc$ A $/\bigcirc$ B $/\bigcirc$ C $/\bigcirc$ D $/\bigcirc$ E $/\bigcirc$ F $/\bigcirc$ G $/\bigcirc$ H	E) F) G)	What's wi Fine, than I've finish tomorrow	ıks, Jane. ed all my	And you?	?
	Have you? Even the Maths?	H)	I live five		from here	e. Why

Jane: That's kind.

I can't understand any of it!

Meg: 6) \rightarrow \bullet A/O B/O C/O D/O E/O F/O G/O H

: 6 класс ∶ АНГЛИЙСКИЙ ЯЗЫК



4 READING

1)

2)

3)

Everyone enjoys $[\bigcirc$ to win $/ \bigcirc$ winning].

Stop $[\bigcirc$ to talk $/ \bigcirc$ talking]!

Would you like $[\bullet$ to have $/ \bigcirc$ having] *lunch?*

George Orwell was born in India in 1903. When he was four years old, his mother took him and his sister back to England but his father stayed in India.

In England, the young boy had a private teacher but it was difficult for his parents to find the money to pay for it. He was lucky later – when he was thirteen, he won a scholarship to Eton College but he was not a very good student.

He always thought of becoming a writer. When he was eleven, he wrote a poem about World War I. This poem was very good and it appeared in the local newspaper.

George had a difficult but interesting life. For a long time, he couldn't find a well-paid job. He lived in Paris and London but he didn't have much money and he had to stay in poor parts of these cities. In London he even lived in the street for some time. These years helped him to write his first book called *Down and Out in Paris and London*, published in 1933. In 1936 George went to Spain to write for newspapers about the Civil War. Three years later he wanted to join the army to fight in World War II but he was very ill and couldn't become a soldier. He decided to work for the BBC and in 1945 he published *Animal Farm*. After the war he moved to Scotland where he wrote his final book, *Nineteen Eighty-Four*. He died in London in 1950. He was only forty-seven.

\triangleright	Rea	ad the text about George Orwell and decide which	answer is correct	: ● (A-C).				
	1)	Where is George Orwell's place of birth?	○ A) England	● B) India	○ C) Spain			
	2)	Where did he study when he was thirteen?	○ A) At a priva○ B) At home	ite school	• C) At a college			
	3)	What did he want to be? ● A) An auth	or OB) A so	oldier	○ C) A teacher			
	4)	Why didn't he join the army during World Wa	● B) Bec	ause he moved to Scotland. ause he got ill. ause he was busy with his final boo				
	5)	● B) People o	oublished his fir could read Orwe	rst poem. ell's Animal F	-			
>	Rea	ad the text again and decide if the statements (6-1	0) are true (T)	or false (● F).				
		6) George Orwell had one sister.7) In 1907 he returned to England with h	•	ther. O	$T \bigcirc F$ $T \bigcirc F$			
		8) As a child he wrote a book about World9) He lived in poor parts of London and Po		_	$\begin{array}{ccc} T & lackbox{lack} F \\ T & lackbox{lack} F \end{array}$			
		 9) He lived in poor parts of London and Po 10) He wrote Nineteen Eighty-Four in Spai 			$T \mathbf{\bullet} \mathbf{F}$			
Put	in th	ne correct preposition. Choose • the correct answ	ver.					
		1) <i>It was very nice</i> [○ with, ● of, ○ a		lp me.				
		2) <i>Are you excited</i> [○ of, • about, ○		_	week?			
		3) Everybody was surprised [● at, ○		-				
		4) Linda doesn't look well. I'm worrie	_		her.			
		5) <i>Come on, let's go! I'm tired</i> [○ with	_	_				
Cho		the correct option.						

5)

We've $[O \operatorname{did} / \bullet \operatorname{done}]$ *some amazing things.*

She [ullet read /ullet reads] *that book last year.*

	•	
:	З стр.	

: 6 класс : АНГЛИЙСКИЙ ЯЗЫК



hoose	● the correct letter (A-C) to complete	the sentences (1-6)							
1)	She looked for her keys but	4)	Who's						
	 ○ A) she found them in he ○ B) she needed them. ● C) she couldn't find the 	● B) y	is that bag? your best friend? phone did you borrow?						
2)	You come from Manchester,	5)	Can I see th	e bo	ok				
	○ A) isn't it?○ B) aren't you?● C) don't you?	● A) t ○ B) v ○ C) v	whic	h you	ı're r	eadin	g it?		
3)	Who	6)	Tom didn't	win,					
	♠ A) wrote 'Romeo and Ju○ B) did write 'Romeo an○ C) did he write 'Romeo	d Juliet'?	○ A) (○ B) (● C) (didn	't Tor	n?			
	ne right word ● (A-F). Slimate B) forecast C) h	eatwave D) I	<i>ightning</i> E) si	howe	r	F) t	thund	er
				Α	В	С	D	Е	F
	Have you heard the weather is f			0	•	0	0	0	0
/	Britain is experiencing a at the it hasn't rained for several weeks	moment. It's unusi	ially hot and	\circ	0	•	0	0	0
	 it hasn't rained for several weeks. It's not going to rain much, but there might be the occasional During the thunderstorm, the was so loud I hid under the bed! 					0	0	•	0
						0	0	0	•
ר	hit a tree in the garden during t came off.	he thunderstorm o	and a branch	0	0	0	•	0	0
6	I wish I lived in a country with a w	varmer		•	0	0	0	0	0
i z. C ł	noose ● the correct answer. How many countries are part of Two (England and North Three (England, Wales at Four (England, Scotland, Five (England, Scotland,	ern Ireland) nd Scotland) Wales and Northo	ern Ireland)	publ	ic of l	Irelar	nd)		
2)	What's the UK's flag called?								
	○ The Union Flag ○ Th	e UK ● The	Union Jack		O Th	ne Un	ion		
3)	What's the highest mountain in		•						
	_		at Dun Fell		O Sr	nowd	on		
4)	Where can you see wax sculptur	es of famous peopl	e in London?						
	National Art GalleryNational History Museur	○ Scie	ence Museum dame Tussaud	s					
5)	What is a double-decker?								
	○ A hat • A l	ous OAh	amburger		\bigcirc A	car			

: 6 класс ∶ АНГЛИЙСКИЙ ЯЗЫК



10 Read the article about badgers. Choose the best word ● (A-C) for each space (1-9).

BADGERS

Not many people have _(1)_ seen a badger. _(2)_ black and white animals can sometimes _(3)_ the size of a large dog. They live in underground holes in woods in Europe and many of their homes have been there _(4)_ centuries. Scientists have even found bones of badgers _(5)_ 250,000 years ago. The old English word for a badger was "brock" and a few English villages, for example, Brockenhurst and Brockley have _(6)_ that name.

(7) are lots of children's books about badgers. In _(8)_ stories badgers are very old and clever, but in others they're not nice at all. Certainly, badgers are not very friendly and only _(9)_ out of night. They live on insects and small animals, but also eat young plants and eggs.

	А	В	С
1	● ever	○ still	○ soon
2	○ That	○ This	These
3	○ being	• be	○ been
4	• for	○ since	O during
5	○ after	• from	○ at

	А	В	С
6	○ keeping	○ keep	● kept
7	○ Here	● There	○ They
8	● some	○ any	○ every
9	○ came	● come	○ comes

- 11 Complete the sentences below by one of the animals. Choose the correct word.
 - 1) Sorry, I didn't know you were in the house. You were as quiet as $a(n) [\bigcirc wolf, \bigcirc bat, \bigcirc fox, \bigcirc bee, \bullet mouse]$.
 - 2) I'm as busy as a(n) [\bigcirc wolf, \bigcirc bat, \bigcirc fox, \bullet bee, \bigcirc mouse] today. I'm doing some gardening and studying my English.
 - 3) You need glasses. You're as blind as a(n) [\bigcirc wolf, \bullet bat, \bigcirc fox, \bigcirc bee, \bigcirc mouse]!
 - 4) Be careful when you're playing chess with him. He's as cunning as $a(n) [\bigcirc wolf, \bigcirc bat, \bullet fox, \bigcirc bee, \bigcirc mouse]$.
 - 5) What's on the menu? I'm as hungry as a(n) [ullet wolf, \bigcirc bat, \bigcirc fox, \bigcirc bee, \bigcirc mouse].
- Most countries share the same wise expressions about life. Look at the English proverbs below divided into halves. Match the beginnings (1-7) and their endings (A-H). There is one ending you do not need to use.

		Α	В	С	D	Е	F	G	Н
1	Don't count your chickens	0	0	0	0	0	•	0	0
2	When the cat is away,	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	•
3	Learn to walk	0	0	0	0	0	0	•	0
4	You can take a horse to water	•	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
5	Never put off till tomorrow	0	0	0	0	•	0	0	0
6	A cat in gloves	0	•	0	0	0	0	0	0
7	An hour in the morning is	0	0	0	•	0	0	0	0

	A)	but you	cannot	make	him	drink.
--	----	---------	--------	------	-----	--------

B) ... catches no mice.

C) ... worth doing.

D) ... worth two in the evening.

E) ... what you can do today.

F) ... before they are hatched.

G) ... before you run.

H) ... the mice will play.

1	D٦	۲,	VTC	n.	100		114 11	1/11	20.	- 111	411	
	۲a	DL	וו	вь	HIC) J I F	иил	VЧ	lac:	ΙНΙ	ик	